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Class of 2029  
LTHS Registration for 2025-2026 School Year & Testing Information 

 

  
Dear Parents and Guardians of future freshmen,  
 
You are receiving this message as a reminder to complete the Online Enrollment which is NOW 
open through November 15th for current 8th-grade students for the 2025-26 school year. 
Additionally, we would like to share with you important information regarding a make-up date for 
the PreACT test.  
 
LTHS Online Enrollment is open for current 8th-grade students 

• If you do not have a current student enrolled at LTHS, proceed to New Student 
Online Enrollment. You will complete the Online Enrollment as a new family. You 
do NOT need an activation code if this is your first student in the district. This option 
applies if this is your first student to attend Lockport High School, or if you had a past 
LTHS graduate but no current LTHS students. Click the New Family Online Enrollment 
button, and select Incoming 9th grade 25-26 school year to begin. 

• If you have a current student at LTHS or Kelvin Grove District 91 and have a Campus 
Portal account, log in to your campus portal. Under the menu, click MORE, then click 
ONLINE ENROLLMENT and follow the steps to add a new student. 

• If you have a current student at LTHS but do not yet have a Campus Portal account, 
please fill out the form at www.lths.org/campusportal to get your activation code to 
create your account and follow the Online Enrollment steps. Please allow 24-48 hours 
for a Technology Department representative to send you your Campus Portal account 
instructions. 
NOTE: Activation codes are only available to parents of CURRENT high school 
students. If your 8th grader is your first child to enroll in LTHS, you do NOT need an 
activation code. 

Every student must be enrolled through the Online Enrollment and you MUST upload the 
following documents: 
 

• Student’s certified, county issued birth certificate-we do not accept souvenir certificates 
from hospitals. If you cannot find your official birth certificate, please order another copy. 
We cannot process enrollments without the birth certificate. 
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• Custody/Guardianship paperwork, if applicable (if the child is not residing with the parents 
listed on the birth certificate.) 

NOTE: We are NOT requiring proof of residency at this time. Parents/guardians will upload those 
documents as part of the spring Annual Update. You will get a mailing in April with instructions on 
how to create your Campus Portal accounts and upload proofs of residency through the Annual 
Update. 
 
Make-Up Test Information for the PreACT  
Due to the PreACT electronic version not being offered on a weekend, the original make-up date 
of Saturday, October 26 cannot be accommodated. We will offer a paper version of the test for a 
make-up. ACT requires that to provide testing materials for a paper version, student names are 
needed as well as a shipping window of approximately 2 weeks. A new make-up testing date 
has been scheduled for Saturday, November 23, 2024. Start time of 8:00 A.M. The process 
will be as follows: 

• Any student absent from our traditional sender schools will be contacted by an LTHS staff 
member to provide the make-up testing opportunity. 

• If the student would like to make-up the test, we will collect the basic demographic 
information of their name, sender school, gender, and birthday. 

• Any student from a non-traditional sender school will need to make contact with the LTHS 
Central Campus Guidance Office at (815) 588 - 8251 to collect the basic demographic 
information and verify the home address within the district boundaries.  

All names will be collected and sent to ACT by the deadline of Friday, November 1, 2024,  in 
order to allow time for ACT to print the necessary documents for testing. 
 
If you need assistance with online enrollment, please call Lockport Central Guidance at 815-588-
8250. This information is also available on the LTHS website.  
 
We look forward to welcoming your student to LTHS D205!  
Thank you and have a good day. 
 
Sincerely,  
Dr. Kerri Green                                               Dr. Jason Ozbolt      
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